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Dear Parents/Carers,  

This is the final newsletter of the academic year and 

what a great year it has been for the school. They say 

that ‘time flies when you’re having fun’ and this has 

certainly been the case for the staff and most 

importantly the children this year.   

The children have embraced the new ways of 

teaching that we have introduced, our house system 

and have continued to make excellent progress.   

As is always the case at this time of year we wish all 

of our Year 6 children every success for the future as 

they move onto their secondary schools.  

I have said on many occasions this year I am 

immensely proud to be the Headteacher of such a 

happy and ambitious school. My thanks go to all of 

the staff for their hard work and dedication 

throughout the school year.  We also thank Mr Finnis 

who has worked with us for three days per week this 

year. Finally, I would like to thank you for your 

continued support of the school.  

All that remains to be said is to wish all of our families 

a peaceful and relaxing summer break. We look 

forward to our return in September.  

Graham Almond - Headteacher 

Wednesday 4th September 8.45am 

Start of Term 1 

 

Sporting Success—School Games Gold!  

We are delighted to have been awarded the Gold 

School Games mark for our commitment to 

sport ,this has 

led to us 

taking part in 

lots of extra 

curricular 

festivals and 

tournaments 

often outside 

of the school 

day. Last year 

we were 

awarded 

Silver, this year we have achieved GOLD! Thank you 

staff for taking the children to these events and 

festivals and in particular Mr Shaw and Mr Borrell for 

their continued commitment to school sport.  

House Champions 

As we come to the end of the year we have to crown 

our house champions for 2018-2019. Amazingly in 

school a total of 33,163 house points have been 

awarded this year! Sandilands won three terms, 

Donna Nook won Sports Day and overall house point 

totals were tied between Anderby Creek and 

Sandilands! I have set the whole school a target of 

beating this year’s amazing whole school total, next 

year in 2019-2020.  

Overall Class Attendance for 2018-2019 

Reception:  93%  

Year 1 :  93%  

Year 2 :   94% 

Year 3:  96% 

Year 4:  94% 

Year 5:  96% 

Year 6:   93% 

     


